
 

 

Governance.PMcCarthy 
Reference: PP_2014_NEWCA_009_00 
Phone: 4974 2879 
 
14 May 2020 
 
 
 
Director, Central Coast and Hunter Region 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Level 2, 26 Honeysuckle Drive 
NEWCASTLE  NSW  2300 
 
Sent via email:  hunter@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Attention:  Caitlin Elliott, Team Leader Local and Regional Planning 
 
 
Dear Caitlin 
 
Planning Proposal PP_2014_NEWCA_009_00 – Amendment to Planning Controls for 
Newcastle / Lake Macquarie Local Government Boundary Adjustment 
 
I advise that City of Newcastle (CN) wishes to discontinue planning proposal 
PP_2014_NEWCA_009_00.  The planning proposal was prepared to amend its planning 
controls to align with an intended local government boundary adjustment with Lake 
Macquarie City Council. 
 
The two Councils resolved in 2009 to make application to the Office of Local Government 
to adjust the boundary at Minmi and Glendale to better align the boundary with future 
development in the western corridor.  This application remains undetermined.  
 
Development, however, has proceeded in the western corridor in line with the existing 
boundary and planning controls.  Should the application to adjust the boundary be approved 
in future, CN would consider the need for a new planning proposal. 
 
Please contact me on 4974 2879 or email pmccarthy@ncc.nsw.gov.au if you require any 
additional information. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Patricia McCarthy 
Urban Planning Section Manager 

 
Copy to M. Hill, Lake Macquarie City Council 


